
 

   
 

From The Principal 
  

9th February 2022 
 
Kia ora e te whānau 
 
A very warm welcome back to you all for 2022. We would especially like to welcome our 
new staff, families and children who are joining us for the first time at Kelson School. 
We hope you have all had a memorable holiday with lots of fun activities with your families 
and are now ready for another school year! 
 
Thank you to our school community members who helped to keep an eye on our school 
over the holidays. We really appreciate you using our fantastic grounds out of school hours. 
 
The team are excited to be back and have lots of exciting and fun learning opportunities 
planned. We aim to keep you informed about school life through a range of communication 
platforms: Seesaw, Skool Loop, Facebook, our Website, and regular newsletters. 
 
I would also like to thank you all for the smooth transition into the school year under the 
Red Setting and for being so supportive of the processes we have had to change. 
 
Please don’t hesitate to pop in for a chat or email me if you have any queries or feedback. 
 
Ngā mihi nui 
Jude Pemberton 
principal@kelson.school.nz 
 
 
 
 
 

 

KELSON TIMES 
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Welcome  

  

We welcome Caleb Pye, Ezra Openstein, Max Yates, Josiah Lewis,  
Cam Richmond-Lett, Theo Barrett, Jaelshri Duffy, Aarnav Arun, and 
Angel Boora to Kelson School. We also welcome Hayley Richards who 
joins siblings Aria and Ethan.  
 

Kelson School would like to introduce our latest members to our fantastic team,  
Miss Isobel Murray and Miss Gemma Smith. Isobel is known within the school as she 
worked throughout 2021 across the school in different classes. Isobel is teaching Ngaio 
class this year alongside Mrs Barnes in Tui Hub. Gemma is new to Kelson School and has 
taken over the Reading Recovery Teaching Roll. We welcome them both to the team. 
 

What’s On Top 
 

SCHOOL START and FINISH TIMES 
School starts at 8.55am and ends at 3.00pm.  
Prior to 8.30am, staff are involved in meetings, 
planning and preparation.  
Students are welcome in the classrooms from 
8.15am to prepare for the day and enjoy socialising 
with classmates and their teachers. 
Children should not be at school prior to 8.15am as 
there is no supervision.  
Children should also be picked up from school at 
3.00pm. 
It is not the responsibility of the school to supervise 
children before 8.15am and after 3.00pm.  
Thank you everyone for following the expectations 
for remaining outside of the school gates before and 
after school. 
Oscar House provides before and after school care 
should you require this.  
Please email Dalena - dalena@oscarhouse.co.nz for 
more information. 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

SCHOOL CROSSINGS 
We have two school crossings operating from 
8.30am until 8.55am, and again from 2.55pm until 
3.15pm on Major Drive and at the bottom of the 
school driveway on Taieri Crescent. Can you please 
use these crossings with your children as we have 
noticed a lot of families crossing their children at the 
top of Taieri Crescent, and by the bus stop on Major 
Drive instead of using the crossings. It is really 
important for your children to see you as the role 
models and to understand how important it is to use 
these crossings, especially as the roads around our 
school are getting a lot busier.  
 

FANTASTIC ROLE MODELS 

I have already noticed some amazing children 
making fantastic decisions in our school playground 
during our first few days back at school.  
Thanks to all of the Years 3-6 children who are taking 
all of their responsibilities very seriously and are 
doing such a great job - keep it up! 
 
ROAD PATROL PARENT HELP 
We need your help! If you think you could give up 
half an hour one morning or afternoon a week to 
help supervise road patrol, it would be hugely 
appreciated. We already have three amazing helpers 
for Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday mornings 
and Thursday and Friday afternoons, but would love 
more parents for any other mornings or afternoons. 
Please contact the School Office if you think you 
could help us out. 
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REMINDERS 
★ Bikes, scooters etc – Please remind your children 
that they must walk bikes and scooters in the school 
grounds.  
★ Toys/special things - Students are strongly 
encouraged to leave toys and special things at 
home, unless being brought to school for class 
sharing.  

★ Please contact the school absence line if your 
child is going to be absent 04 565 0450 by 9am.  
You can also use Skool Loop to report an absence.  

 
SKOOL LOOP 
If you haven’t already, please download Skool Loop. 
It is a simple free download. In Google Play and App 
Store, search ‘Skool Loop’ and choose our school 
once installed.  
If you have any problems, please contact  
Nicky Harrison office2@kelson.school.nz 

 
 
 
 

 

SCHOOL DRIVEWAY 
A FRIENDLY REMINDER: 
The school driveway is closed to all traffic each day 
between 8.00am and 4.00pm (except for staff and 
service vehicles).  
 

HATS 
It has been great to see just about all of the children 
remembering to wear their school hats out in the 
playground. Hats are worn in Terms 1 and 4.  If you 
haven’t already done so, you can purchase a Kelson 
School Hat from the School Office for $14.00. 
Starting this week, if children do not have a school 
hat, they will have to stay in the shaded area outside 
Kereru Hub at morning tea and lunchtimes. 

 

EMERGENCY KITS 
Thank you to all of the families who have sent in 
their child’s emergency packs. If you have not done 
this yet, please do so ASAP. 
To be prepared for an emergency, we require ALL 
children to bring to school the following Items:  

 Small tin meal (can be eaten cold)  

 Small tin of fruit  

 Snack items  

 6-10 (wrapped) barley sugar lollies  

 Plastic spoon  

 Large plastic bag (large black bin liners)  
The items are to be packed into a plastic container.  
Please remember to NAME each child’s pack.  
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School Organisation For 2022 
 

Judy Pemberton: Principal                                         Jane Murray: Deputy Principal - Released                               

Brenda Barnes: Assistant Principal (Juniors) Year 0/1                                   Catherine Butler: (Juniors) Year 1 

Megan Robinson/Jan Hall: (Juniors) Year 2                                                               Georgia Fellowes: (Juniors) Year 2 

Isobel Murray: (Juniors) Year 1 Kinny Liu: (Juniors) Year 2                                     

Emma Gray: (Middles) Year 3/4 Team Leader                                                                 Helen Joyce: (Middles) Year 3/4                                   

Kim Smith: (Middles) Year 3/4                                                             Tracey Lowther/Christine Price: (Middles) Year 3/4 

Greg McKay: (Seniors) Year 5/6 Team Leader                       Brydie Pye: (Seniors) Year 5/6 

Catherine Reinders: (Seniors) Year 5/6                                

Lynda Bourne: Office Manager Nicky Harrison: Office Administrator/Sports Coordinator 

Kirsten Ruscoe: Learning Assistant Judi Christensen: Learning Assistant 

Gemma Smith: Reading Recovery Nikki Bennett: ESOL 

Nicole Wright: Librarian                                                                                                     Megan Taylor: Learning Assistant 

Sue Roblett: Learning Assistant                              Vicki Cuthbert:  CRT Release                                  

Mark Sawyer: Caretaker                                                      Louana Fruean: Kapa Haka                                                        

 
 

Sports News 

 

Term 1 Sports 
Years 3-6 Touch Rugby registrations are due today, and Years 1-4 Future Ferns Netball registrations are 
due tomorrow. Please check your Seesaw for more information. Thank you to those who have already 
registered, I will be in  contact with you all later in the week.  

 

Please Return 
There are still a lot of Netball uniforms and Kelson School t shirts that were borrowed from the School Office  
last year that have not been returned. Could these please be returned ASAP.  
 
Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.  
 
Nicky Harrison  
Kelson School Sports Coordinator 
 

Bank Account Details 
 

Kelson School Board Of Trustees Account – Voluntary School Donations and fees such as Sports, Technology, etc 
02 0528 0314753 00 
 
Kelson School Fundraising Account – Fundraising Events 
02 0528 0239028 00 
 
Please put your child’s name, class and what you are paying for as reference 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Events Calendar 

 

Week 2 
Friday 12th February: Kapa Haka begins for 2022 

 
Week 3 
Monday 14th February: Fundraising Meeting, 6.30pm at the Kelson Community Centre – ALL WELCOME 
Tuesday 15th February: BOT Meeting 
Friday 19th February: Kapa Haka 

 
Week 4 
Thursday 24th February: Online Assembly 
Friday 26th February: Kapa Haka 
 
 

 


